
TASMANIAN FLY-TYERS CLUB 

Minutes of the General Meeting 21/2/11 

 

Meeting began 7.36pm 

 

Present: D Hemmings (chair), and 14 members as per attendance book. 

 

Apologies: M Crosse, G House, L Cubbins, N Ingles, T Munro, D Chote, P Fisher, J 

Spencer, D O‟Brien, S Butler 

 

Minutes of the General Meeting19/4/10: Moved R Ruthven seconded I Stokes “that 

the minutes be accepted as a complete and accurate record.” Carried 

 

Business arising from the minutes 

Nil 

 

Correspondence 

Out 

Shirley Lane – condolence letter following death of David Lane 

In 

MyState – monthly statements 

Shirley Lane 

   

Treasurer’s Report 

Account Balances as at Jan 31
st
 

Investment - $5322.25 

Trading - $3172.51  

 

General Business 

Miena Shack – the President thanked Page Seager for their donation of a fridge and 

microwave. 

A new vacuum cleaner has been purchased. 

The cabinet needs to be stocked. If anyone has suitable books magazines etc please 

pass them to the Secretary. 

 

Vice 

The President said that John Smith was putting a lot of work into this but we still 

struggle for articles. He proposed that all members be asked in turn to do an article. I 

Stokes suggested that instead we publish a list of topics, or dedicate each issue to a 

topic then ask for articles. It was resolved to dedicate the next issue to Arthurs Lake. 

D Miller volunteered to write a short piece. 

 

Activities 

Western Lakes trip was cancelled due to weather. 

Dee Lagoon March 12-13. The leader, D Chote, will be there from the 4
th

 to the 14
th

. 

Ring him if you are coming up. 

Casting Day, „Bendeveron‟ March 27
th

. Two trophies, Hedley Griggs wet fly and the 

Margaret Knight dry fly. 

 

 



J Fowler Trophy 

The committee has decided to only have three rounds as many members are finding it 

difficult to organise a day to fish. 

 

Other Business 

Arthurs Lake webcam – M Aspinall asked what was happening with this as it has 

been out of action for sometime. P Murphy will check at the AAT meeting on 

Sunday. 

 

Bothwell Spin-in – R Ruthven asked if this was on this year. The secretary said that 

the club had not been approached to participate. 

 

Following the meeting Tony Dell gave an excellent demonstration of tying using deer 

hair. 

  

Peter Murphy 

Secretary 

 


